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Dear family members and friends, 
 
We wanted to share an update with you related to our 
activities around COVID-19. We continue to work very 
closely with the County Health Department and other health 
officials. We anticipate in the coming days you will hear 
and read about a substantial increase in the number of 
cases in New York and even our local county. This will 
coincide with testing capabilities expanding. 
 
Our strategy is to take every measure we can to limit the 
possibility of the COVID-19 being introduced to the 
Village. To accomplish this we have, for all intents and 
purposes, closed off the Village to the outside world.  
Camphill Village is uniquely positioned to weather this 
storm. We are coming together as a strong community to 
support each other. To increase our chances of preventing 
the introduction of COVID-19 to Camphill Village we have 
taken several additional steps. 
 
Only people who are considered vital to the function or 
well being of the Village are permitted to come in. The 
vast majority of our employees and contractors are not 
coming in. The very few people who are coming to the 
Village as employees or contractors are having very 
limited to no contact with anyone who lives in Camphill 
Village.   
 
People who live in the Village are only leaving the 
Village if absolutely necessary. This includes the 
cancellation of any medical appointment not deemed 
absolutely essential to the person’s short-term well-
being.  
 
If someone displays symptoms that are concerning, e.g. 
respiratory in nature, we are isolating them and 
monitoring their temperature. At the first sign of fever 
we are notifying the local health authorities. This is to 
limit any spread of potential COVID-19 as much as 
possible. 
 
 

Camphill Village is 
an integrated 
community where 
people with 
developmental 
differences are 
living a life of 
dignity, equality, 
and purpose. 
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During this time we are not accepting any visitors. 
Unfortunately this applies to family members of people 
residing in the Village. These are unprecedented times and 
call for unprecedented actions.  
 
I can confidently say that Camphill Village has been ahead 
of the curve, which can only increase our chances in 
avoiding the introduction of the illness to the Village. 
We will continue to be aggressive in our course but 
realize that there is no step we can take to eliminate all 
risk. Our goal is to reduce the risk to the smallest 
percentage possible.  
 
We ask for your support and understanding during this 
time. Please do not visit. We are happy to make 
arrangements for phone calls or Skype/Facetime. As always 
please do not hesitate to ask questions. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Andrew Simmons 
On Behalf of the Camphill Village COVID-19 Task Force 
 


